Community Council Briefing Paper

Chattisham & Hintlesham Multi-Use Games Area

This paper gives a brief update of the current progress of the Chattisham & Hintlesham Multi-Use Games area project. Detail points as follows: 

· Following our action point in our briefing note on the 4th February concerning the planning application. I can confirm at the last meeting of the Parish Council the PC resolved to confirm the MUGA steering group recommendation was to proceed with the planning application. Frances Self is leading on this for the Parish Council.

· JW & FS have met again with Babergh District Council Planning Officers to develop the accuracy of the proposed outline planning application. The Parish Council will be submitting the application, likely, before the end of March 

· Under action point 4 in our briefing note 4th February, County Councillor David Busby had indicated the possibility of our being granted £5,000 from his locality budget. I am pleased to say we have completed the ‘validity’ proposal for this and monies are now being held by Suffolk County Council designated for this project.  I am sure you will join me in thanking Councillor Busby for making this possible.  

· We are in the process of making an application to Virador Credits for grant funding of £50,000.  As I am sure you will appreciate there are several significant areas of work we need to complete to make this application potentially valid. We also have a time limited period when our application has to have been submitted - 11th April 2017. 
· Virador Credits steering committee meets on the 7th June and, if we are successful, will be advised within 10 days. This is a major funding opportunity for us and is certainly worth making a thorough and major effort with our application. We have many people with ‘specialist skills’ within our group and the wider village community and I make no apology for calling upon these ‘specialists’ for the help and support. If anyone wishes to volunteer their support, we would be pleased to hear from them… 

· We have also made contact with Suffolk Skills who provide and support indoor and outdoor activity throughout the county promoting ‘mobility skills’ for all ages. I believe they may be able to potentially support our more ‘operational activity’ ensuring we remain sustainably funded. 

· The Parish Council has confirmed its support specifically concerning the PC’s section 106 funding. It is hoped that the S106 funding will be used, ultimately, as ‘top-up’ funding if the other areas of financial support are successful.
· Please remember our next meeting date of the 6th April in the Playing Field Hut at 7.30pm – All interested are welcome to attend.
· We would welcome letters of support from residents in order to achieve a positive outcome from the potential funding streams. Points to include in such a letter might mention the following points:
· Community anticipate allowing ‘residents use’ free at point of access

· Revenue for sustainability to be generated via use by external community clubs (Five a Side football, Hockey, Netball, Tennis etc)

· Full access for school use

· Value add to community ‘travel locations’ such as B&B’s, Self Catering locations

· Holiday Club style use during school breaks for tennis lessons, football training etc
· ‘Big Picture’ government position – More exercise, less type 2 diabettes etc… Less pressure on NHS...

· More productive and effective use of ‘community asset’ (Playing field)

· Improve the cohession of the community + improve revenues at Community Hall including Social Club bar…

We would like to pledge our strongest possible support for this very worthwhile and inovative community project.

Could I suggest you either e mail me on john@whyman.uk.com or write to me at: Rosslyn House, Duke St, Hintlesham
